Press release: PM meeting with Prime
Minister Prayut Chan-o-Cha of
Thailand: 20 June 2018

The Prime Minister hosted Prime Minister Prayut Chan-o-Cha of Thailand for
talks at Downing Street earlier today.

They welcomed the long history of friendship between the UK and Thailand,
agreeing on the importance of reinvigorating our strategic partnership on
issues of mutual interest, such as trade and security.

On trade, they agreed that as the UK leaves the EU our bilateral trade and
investment relationship would continue to go from strength to strength. The
PM welcomed the work of the UK-Thai Business Leadership Council in
identifying areas where bilateral trade could be further liberalised.

They discussed the importance of continuing to cooperate on a range of shared
international security challenges, including how we can work together to
tackle the scourge of modern slavery, and how to strengthen the ability of
the Organisation for the Prohibition of Chemical Weapons to attribute
chemical weapons attacks. They also discussed the importance of the
international community continuing to come together to counter violent
extremism and enhance cyber security, and to take forward efforts to tackle
the illegal wildlife trade.

The Prime Minister urged continued progress towards free and open elections
in Thailand in line with international standards, including restrictions on
political parties being lifted at an early stage.
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